[bookmark: _GoBack]ACRL Friends Fund Subcommittee  
ALA annual meeting, New Orleans, June 26, 2011
1:30-3:30 p.m. 	
Sheraton, Oakley Room

Attending:  Carolyn Allen (incoming co-chair), Tyrone Cannon (co-chair), Frances Maloy (incoming chair), Mary Jane Petrowski (ACRL Liaison), and Beth McNeil (chair).  Unable to attend:  Georgie Donovan, Kathleen Carney.

1. Welcome and introductions.  

2. Reviewed minutes from midwinter 2011
In September, poll members for a new best meeting time.  Meetings must be scheduled by late September.  

The new campaign ideas this year didn’t generate many gifts, possibly due to age of life members.   Many did not have e-mail addresses and some were deceased.   Suggestion was made that for next year Friends Fund Subcommittee might look at leadership candidates, members running for office, and members who received scholarship money.  

3. Discussion  
Mary Ellen has asked Mary Jane about the possibility of Friends Fund Subcommittee working to raise money for national conference scholarships, which is approximately $90,000.   There has been some discussion that Friends could be asked to do more with respect to scholarships.  Right now there is no restriction on how much can be spent each year.    Friends Fund Disbursement is working with Budget & Finance on budget restrictions. 

Groups to ask:  past scholarship recipients and corporations.   Would need to collaborate with Colleagues, Spectrum Committee, etc.  It will take more than letter writing, will need to include personal contacts.  

Suggestion that Friends craft a message describing how various amounts would help for the message.   Suggestion that Friends ask now for FY12 with the expectation that Colleagues ask will be coming in FY13.  Question was raised about how ACRL could encourage more ACRL authors to contribute their royalty payments?  

Mary Jane recently attended philanthropy workshop and suggests she and possibly Friends Fund Subcommittee members would benefit from more opportunities to learn about fundraising.    A suggestion was made that if Budget & Finance directs Friends Fund Subcommittee to increase fundraising goals that Subcommittee members might work with development people at home campuses.

Clarification from Budget & Finance – does Budget & Finance want to give target fundraising goal to Friends Fund for scholarships? 

Message to send might be to give fewer scholarships and explain why, to encourage future donations for scholarships.

A suggestion was made to begin a campaign to raise an endowment to fund scholarships.   ALA has launched a new campaign to get people to think about estate planning.    

At Leadership Council could give information about fundraising and make the pitch/the ask.    At midwinter 2012 Leadership Council topic will be to show the true financial picture of ACRL.  ‘Ask’ for Friends Fund could work well after that presentation.   Additional hook could be that fundraising is one of the skills needed to move up in library organizations.   Past scholarship winners could come to talk about the impact.  

Possibly Target groups:
ACRL Harvard Leadership graduates
ACRL past presidents 
ACRL past board members
Any ACRL elected committee chair/member, etc.
Past scholarship recipients
Current leadership candidates, those running for office and currently in office

Suggestion was made that ACRL needs to encourage a board campaign for open access funding model.

Would be very helpful to know as a donor (for the membership) the picture of ACRL finances: how ACRL funds are allocated, how they are spent, where donations go, etc. similar to the information in the annual report but as a more targeted/individualized message about members benefit.  “Money: How ACRL supports you”, or something like that.  

Suggestion to look back at information from Susan Allen’s term as chair of B&F, and information developed during presidencies of Frances Maloy and Tyrone Cannon.   

Question – whether B&F and the Board wants Friends Fund Subcommittee to replace the scholarship money?   Friends Fund is interested in assisting but will need more skills and knowledge.

Themes for fundraising could be:  Scholarships, sustaining OA, and/or value of academic libraries.

Board Liaison to Friends Fund next year will be Cynthia Steinhoff.

When people give they receive a letter from Mary Ellen Davis and a letter from the ALA office.  They do not receive any handwritten notes from leadership.   Suggestion was made to ask Joyce Ogburn to send handwritten notes. ACRL office can provide all the information and stationery.

----------------------------------------------------------
June 27, 2011, report at Budget & Finance Committee meeting

2010-11 accomplishments
Annual Friends Fund solicitation – ongoing activity

Friends Fund Committee worked with Mary Jane Petrowski to launch two new campaigns – to Life members and Retired members (approx. 400 people).  The new campaign launched this year didn’t generate many gifts, possibly due to age of life members.   Many did not have e-mail addresses and some are now deceased.   

Created Circle of Friends group to honor consistent givers.  Communication – current and former friends of ACRL - givers for 5 or more years, thanking them for past contributions, notifying them of their induction into ACRL Circle of Friends, inviting them to make a contribution.  Received a letter from Frends Fund Chair, thru US Mail, w/follow up email.  

For 2011-2012 work plan, Friends Fund would like some guidance from B&F.  

Possibly Target groups:
ACRL Harvard Leadership graduates
ACRL past presidents 
ACRL past board members
Any ACRL elected committee chair/member, etc.
Past scholarship recipients
Current leadership candidates, those running for office and currently in office

Question – whether B&F and the Board wants Friends Fund Subcommittee to really ramp up fundraising efforts and redirect them toward scholarships, replacing the scholarship money currently funded by ACRL?   Friends Fund is interested in assisting but will need more skills and knowledge.

Question of fundraising expertise/experience -- for Friends Fund members, and ACRL staff.  Possibly consider additional members for Friends Fund, expanding size of group and possibly target some new members

Question of timing of asks and possible conflict with Colleagues Committee’s fundraising efforts relating to national conference.

Themes for fundraising could be:  Scholarships, sustaining OA, and/or value of academic libraries.


Notes from Budget & Finance Committee discussion:
2011-2012 Work Plan is due by August 1.  

Budget & Finance (B&F) Committee asks that Friends Fund raise funds to cover costs of scholarships slowly over a period of years, with the ACRL budget continuing to partially cover costs of scholarships.   B&F asks that Friend Fund set targeted goals for coming years.  Budget & Finance suggests goal of $25,000 in gifts for FY12.  

Request matching gifts.  Joyce Ogburn will offer a presidential challenge for matching gifts.   B&F asks that Friends Fund Committee play with idea of how a presidential challenge would work best.

In 2013 ACRL will celebrate 75th anniversary.  Encourage $75 or $750 or $7500 gifts as part of that year.  75% of our members giving $75 by 2013 would be huge.   Plan for this for a capital campaign, with leadership from board members in campaign.

Friends Fund Committee’s charge is to solicit donations from individual members.   B&F directs Friends Fund to not ask vendors for donations.  Friends Fund should focus on individuals.  

Focus on OA could be in conjunction with science and technology group.  No recommendation from B&F on this, discussion was brief and general.


